
  

 
 

 

 

Newsletter Term 3 Week 8 3rd September 2020 

Templestowe Heights Primary School Values 
 

Persistence       Respect       Courage        Responsibility 
       “inspiring learners for life” 

 
PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 
Keep Going! 

In my role I am fortunate that I am able to “drop in” to all our classes’ webex sessions. What I 
continue to observe is our amazing teachers remaining positive and upbeat as they present content 
that is engaging and offers new learning. Our Education Support staff are doing an outstanding job 
supporting students to achieve success in their learning and have also formed strong, positive 
relationships with not only the children they work with but the families as well. The administration 
staff’s optimism has endured throughout too, albeit a few bad words when Margaret’s beloved 
Hawthorn lose a match (which has been often).   

What I notice from our students is a willingness to give things a go, and when called on to share their learning they 
have the confidence to do so. I laugh also at the occasional look to the side from the student who is checking with 
their parent before answering a question when called upon by their teacher. The webex sessions have also provided 
us with a rare glimpse into what home life looks like, as we are virtually transported to everyone’s living rooms, dining 
rooms or kitchens. From time to time a parent may walk past the camera in their dressing gown, a conference call with 
a client may be overheard or sometimes we see a parent’s face up close to the screen as they try and troubleshoot 
their child’s connectivity issues. 

As I mentioned last week, it’s important to recognise that we are all doing the best we can, given the circumstances. 
This lockdown has taught us many things about ourselves, reinforcing or awakening what we value most. I continue 
to enjoy the extra time I am able to spend with my own children, however as you all no doubt understand that also 
has its limitations. 

While we await what the next steps are for school in term 4, I am hopeful that we will be able to reconnect, face to 
face. We have not been informed of any possible decision and like everyone else will await the announcements. I am 
extremely proud of the understanding, flexibility and durability that every member of our community (staff, students, 
parents and carers) have shown throughout this challenging period. Keep going, we are almost at the end of term and 
it won’t be long before we can have a well-deserved break. 

Lockdown Trivia Night 

I hope families have been dusting off their Encyclopaedia Britannica’s in preparation for next Saturday’s Parents & 
Friends trivia night. If you would like to create or hop on a table, there is more information attached to the newsletter. 
I’m looking forward to seeing many of you virtually next Saturday 12th September.  
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August to May 
“Hats On” Day 



Wellbeing workshop 

On Wednesday afternoon and evening our wellbeing leaders Celene Black and Julia Laidlaw facilitated two online 
workshops. Previous feedback had identified interest in parents/carers wanting to gain a better understanding of the 
school’s wellbeing curriculum so they could use the same tools and strategies being used in classrooms. The wellbeing 
workshop looked at how the character strengths of curiosity and creativity can be used as tools to motivate us. A big 
thank you to Celene and Julia for hosting these worthwhile sessions and to all our parents and carers who attended.  

Lockdown Trivia Night 

I hope families have been dusting off their Encyclopaedia Britannica’s in preparation for next Saturday’s Parents & 
Friends trivia night. If you would like to create or hop on a table, there is more information attached to the newsletter. 
I’m looking forward to seeing many of you virtually next Saturday 12th September.  

Father’s Day 

Father’s Day this Sunday will be different in so many ways. For those fathers, grandparents and special adults that are 
fortunate to be able to celebrate this event, I hope you just appreciate the time you have together. Thank you also to 
Joy Birrell and the Parents & Friends for providing lessons and resources for our students to create. 

Rhys Coulson 

Principal 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CALENDAR OF EVENTS 2020 

Term 3 

Sunday 6th September Father’s Day 

Saturday 12th September Lockdown Trivia Night 2020 -  8.00pm 

Friday 18th September Term 3 Ends 

TERM DATES 2020 
Term 4 Monday 5th October – Friday 18th December 



Happy Father’s Day on Sunday to all the wonderful dads and grandfathers in our school community 

Lockdown Trivia Night 2020 - Community Social Event – 8pm Saturday 12th September 

Tickets are now available for our Trivia Night. It is a FREE ONLINE event to connect the adults in our school 

community. All you need is a screen. Class Reps will email you more information on how to book tickets 

www.trybooking.com/BLBZV Prizes generously donated by Vifor Pharma, Bakers Delight, Dan Murphy’s, 

Krispy Kreme and the P&F freezer. If you don’t know anyone but would still like to join in, please book into 

the ‘All in This Together’ group to connect with others in the same situation, it’s like the Buddy Bench at 

school. We can’t wait to see you there! 

Father’s Day craft gift ideas for the kids 

Our annual Father’s Day festivities have been cancelled for this year, but the kids can still create something 

with love at home to give to their Dad, grandfather or another special person on Father’s Day. We have 

created a flyer with some ideas to inspire your children – cards, vouchers, art and craft, food gift ideas, all 

available using the link www.bhg.com/holidays/fathers-day/crafts/fathers-day-crafts-for-kids/? Or google 

search other similar websites. 

THPS Parents & Friends Community Facebook page 

Join the THPS closed Facebook group by searching for THPS Parents & Friends Community and answering 

the question 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/758762184247385 

P&F Team - Cecile, Fiona, Oula & Sarah   thpspaf@gmail.com 
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